Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held via ZOOM on Mon. February 15th.2021
Present: Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.S.Cutts  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mrs.R.Scarff  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 

Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mrs.G.Hegarty  
Public Participation None
a) Police Report The website indicated that 5 incidents had been reported in December
b) County and District Council Reports. Cllr.Roper said that the Draft Greater Norwich Local Plan was now under consideration. The NCC council tax would increase by 3.99% and the Broadland DC increase had yet to be finalised. The biggest pressure on NCC finances was the cost of adult social care.
c) Full Council Meeting 
1. Apologies were noted as above. 
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from






Ray Wilks

Grass Cutting







Barry Coe

Mission Room Trustee
3. Minutes of the January  meeting were confirmed
4. Reports The Clerk would chase again a reply from NCC on the responsibility for the hedge in Mill Street just East of the Beck Lane junction. All but two allotment holders had paid their rents and they had received reminders. Work on the street lighting upgrade had commenced. The Clerk had established that the responsibility for all tree and shrub growth over the flint wall on Norwich Road was the responsibility of the owner of the Priory who had been contacted. Norse had been given an order to cut the cemetery hedge with a small increase on the previous charge as was the case for the gang mowing contract. The medical practice manager had stated that the lengthy wait for the phones to be answered was predominantly down to the increased phone traffic due to the vaccination programme.
5. Planning No objection was raised to an application for extensions at 14 Waterloo Rd.
6. Cemetery Drive Cllr.Wilks reported on the results of trial holes excavated which indicated sub-standard materials and non-adherence to the specification. Norse laboratories would be analysing the samples and preparing a report..
7. Greater Norwich Local Plan Members objected to the proposed increase in numbers of dwellings proposed off West Lane which they felt would lead to substantial further development in the future. They agreed that there was plenty of opportunity to achieve this increase in numbers by “in fill” development of other sites in the parish.
8. Citizen’s Advice A request for a grant did not command the support of the Council.
9. Correspondence  None
10.  Accounts











EON


Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)


£226.37

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) 




£551.60

Zoom


Monthly fee





£14.39
11.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Concern was expressed that there were still long waits for ‘phone calls to the surgery and this would be monitored. Cllr.Cutts had prepared a document urging cyclists to be more aware of pedestrians and to ride in a safer manner. He had submitted this to the village newsletter and was encouraged also to send it as a letter to the EDP. It was noticed that some grit bins needed filling and possibly some had disappeared. Cllr.Cutts would conduct an audit. The Clerk would chase the re-installation of the gate at Bullock Hill and would report a large pothole in Waterloo Road. A suggestion of a cycleway link from the A140 roundabout into Hellesdon found favour and particularly as a dedicated bus lane was under consideration. Cllr.Roper would provide the Clerk with a contact at NCC. Reports of compost dumping in Hog Bog Lane were noted.
12. Next Meeting Monday March 15th. 7.30 p.m. via Zoom
